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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Reggie Brown, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION
Thursday, December 10, 2009

City Council Chamber
9:00 a.m.

The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order on December 10, 2009 at 9:04 a.m., in City Council Conference Room A, by the Chair, Council Member Reggie Brown.

In Attendance:  C/M Brown (Chair), C/M Crescimbeni (Vice Chair), Commissioners Lane Burnett, Stephen Busey, Edward Fleming, Susan Grandin, Edward Grey, Jr., Stephen Nichols, Penny Thompson; Jim McCain, Office of General Counsel, Drs. Quinton White and Gerard Pinto, Jacksonville University, Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator, Marilyn Allen, Legislative Services, John J. Jackson, Council Research Division; Commissioner Richard Hartley was excused; State Representative Lake Ray was absent; also in attendance were Vince Siebold, Environmental and Compliance Department; Ralph Hodges, Sierra Club; Jody McDaniel, Planning Department; Geoffrey Sample, St. Johns River Water Management District; Beth Weatherford, Michele Gandee, Florida Department of Environmental Protection; David Kaufman, JaxPort; Michael Mesiano, Commissioner (Duval County), Florida Inland Navigation District; Kelley Boree, Department of Recreation and Community Services; Danielle Fondren; Captain Mike Getchel, Jacksonville Marine Transportation Exchange.
The minutes for the November 12, 2009 Commission meeting were approved.
Jason Teal, Assistant General Counsel, reported on the recent settlement of legal issues that the City was involved with concerning the Seminole County/St. Johns River water withdrawal issues.   Earlier in the week, the administrative hearing judge in Tallahassee deliberated on Seminole County’s motion for attorneys’ fees in the administrative challenge to Seminole County’s permit.  The City of Jacksonville had joined the St. Johns Riverkeeper in filing an appeal of the granting of the permit.  The hearing resulted in neither the City of Jacksonville nor the Riverkeeper having to incur the costs of the attorneys’ fees for Seminole County.
David Roche, Executive Director, Florida Inland Navigation District, gave a presentation on FIND.  He discussed the origins of FIND, its history and role in the promotion and maintenance of Florida’s waterways and the public’s access to the waterways.

In the monthly St. Johns River Status Report/Water Quality & Manatee update, Dr. Pinto reported that because of the season and weather, manatees had migrated southward in search of warmer water and climate.  Dr. White expressed some concern that the suspension of dredging work by JaxPort in the St. Johns River meant that the resumption of the dredging was scheduled for the spring.  Spring is the time of year when manatees are returning the environs of the County and a link had been established between dredging work (that possibly impaired the manatees’ ability to discern the approach of boats) and manatee fatalities from collisions with boats.

Dr. White mentioned that he had previously provided the Commission with the Annual Manatee Update for the Commission’s consideration.  It was moved that the Annual Update be recommended for approval by the City Council.  The motion carried unanimously.

In the monthly Duval County FIND projects update, Jody McDaniel cited the accomplishments in the past year that had been achieved through FIND grants and assistance.  Those accomplishments included the completion of Palm’s Fish Camp; the removal of 15 derelict vessels, though there are still others to remove;  the construction or deployment of artificial reefs off the coast; the completion of 3 boat ramp projects; and the completion of a boat traffic study.
In New Business, Commission Grey raised the issue of a serious problem with anchorage in the Ortega River.  There was a particular safety concern with boats that were not lighted at night.  He felt that there was a need for a safety zone and signs.  Commissioner Busey indicated that there has been an Office of General Counsel memorandum on what the County can and cannot do regarding ordinances pertaining to anchorage.  The Commission requested its counsel, Jim McCain, to bring that OGC memorandum to the January Commission meeting.

In Old Business, Lisa Rinaman, apprised the Commission on the work underway to update the County’s Manatee Protection Plan.  She reported on meetings with the Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office and representatives of the Florida Fish & Wildlife Commission to address the issue of manatee fatalities.

Commissioner Grandin announced that the water access survey that the Trust for Public Land was conducting had been extended and would be ready for release in January 2010.
In Public Comments, John Nooney raised the issue and potential of pocket piers.  FIND Executive Director David Roche noted that neighborhoods were apprehensive about having public access parks that attracted strangers to their communities and public parks or piers in their neighborhoods that had no parking available.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:18 a.m.  The next scheduled meeting is January 14, 2010.
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